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MINUTES
March 27, 2017

MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Debra Allen, Ken Baird, Codi Hicke, Joe Neves, Robert O’Neill, Carlos Poblano, Gloria Rede, Fred Risard, Jean Scanlan

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Michelle Allen, Sanja Bugay, Danette Hughes, Pat Oliver, Rene Solis
OTHERS PRESENT:

Brenda Johnson-Hill, Diane Freeman, Katie Arnst, Lupe Wong, Nathan Lacle, Chris Coffey, Crystal Hernandez, Margarita Meza, Zoila Sanchez, Jason Edgar, Crystal Allen, 
I.
OPENING OF THE MEETING
A.
Call Meeting to Order
The regular meeting of the Kings County Behavioral Health Advisory Board was called to order by the Chairperson at 12:02pm.

B.
Introductions
There was a brief introduction of Board members, staff, and guests.

II.
UNSCHEDULED APPEARANCES

None.
III.
CHAIRMAN UPDATES
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of February 27, 2017, were presented to the Board for approval. Debra made a motion to accept these minutes and Gloria seconded. Ken abstained. All were in favor. 
IV.
SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS
Data Notebook
Nathan Lacle from Kings County Behavioral Health presented on the information that will be reported in the Data Notebook and submitted to the CA Mental Health Planning Council. The Notebook will be mailed to the Council by March 31st. Ken made a motion to approve and accept the Data Notebook for submittal to the Council and Debra seconded. All were in favor.
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V.
MENTAL HEALTH/SUD/BH UPDATES

Substance Use Disorders (SUD) Program Updates
· Lupe Wong presented on the SUD Services Review for fiscal year 2015-2016.

· Lupe Wong presented on the Drug Medi-Cal Organized Delivery System.

Mental Health Services Act (MHSA) Three Year Plan
· Katie Arnst presented information that Resource Development Associates have been contracted to facilitate the next MHSA Three Year Plan Update and that this board will be receiving more in-depth information on the planning process in the coming months.
VI.
KINGS COUNTY COMMUNITY UPDATES
· Crystal Hernandez notified the board members about a couple of Victims Rights Week Events that will take place the week of April 2-8, 2017.
VII.
KINGS VIEW UPDATE
· Brenda Johnson-Hill reported that effective April 10th, they will begin using Open Access for walk-ins. This will allow those coming for new services to be seen, have their case opened and receive an assessment the same day. There was a request that a referral could also be generated for these individuals to use the Oak Wellness Center at the same time.
· Kings View was notified by a contracted inpatient hospital in Bakersfield in February that they did not accept Medi-Cal any longer beginning July of 2016 and wanted to present Kings View with a very large bill for services since that time. Kings View was never notified of this change.

VIII.
OAK WELLNESS CENTER UPDATE
· Debra Allen notified the board that the Center will be getting new computers soon and will be notifying those using the Center of some new policies being put into place regarding their usage.
· Carlos and Debra stated that the number of people utilizing the Center has gone up and is averaging about 40 a day.
IX.
ADJOURN
The meeting adjourned at 1:10.

Next Meeting:  April 24, 2017
